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TUSKEGEE INSTITUTE

DOCKET NO. 50-406
- . . .

ORDER AUTHORIZING DISPOSITION OF COMPONENT PARTS AND

TERMINATION OF FACILITY LICENSE

By application bited August 9,1983, Tuskegee Institute (the licensee)

requested authorization from the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (the Commission

or N')C) to dismantle the Tuskegee AGN-201 Reactor (the facility), a research
,

and training reactor located on the Institute's campus at' Tuskegee, Alabama,

to dispose of the component parts, and to terminate Facility License No. R-122.

The authorization would allow the licensee to dismantle the facility, dispose

of the component parts in accordance with the application, and terminate

Facility License No. R-122. A " Notice of Proposed Issuance of Order Authori-

zing Disposition of Component Parts and Termination of Facility License," dated

June 5, 1984, was published in the Federal Register on June 12, 1984. No request

for a hearing or petition for leave to intervene was filed following notice of

the proposed action.

The Commission has found the facility has been decontaminated, that,,

satisfactory disposition has been made of the fuel, and the component parts

can be disposed of without restriction in accordance with the Commission's regu-

lations in 10 CFR Chapter I, and in a manner not inimical to the common defense

and security or to the health and safety of the public,
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The facility area has been inspected by NRC Region II inspectors and

rauiation surveys confirm that radiation levels meet the values acceptable to

the Commission, and the area is available for unrestricted access.

Therefore, pursuant to the application filed by Tuskegee Institute,

the licensee is hereby authorized to dispose of the component parts of the

reactor, and Facility License No. R-122 is hereby terminated as of the date
"of this Order.

For further details'with respect to this action see (1) the application

for authorization to dismantle' facility and dispose of components parts and

for termination of facility license, dated August 9,1983,(2) the Commission's

Safety Evaluation related to the tennination of the license, and (3) the Notice

of Proposed Issuance of Order Authorizing Disposition of Component Parts and

Termination of Facility License published in the Federal Register on June 12,

1984 at 49 FR 24189. Each of these items is available for public inspection

at the Commission's Public Document Room, 1717 H Street, N.W., Washington, D.C.

Copies of items (2) and (3) may be obtained upon request addressed to the U.S.

Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Washington, D.C. 20555, Attention: Director,

Division of Licensing..

. Dated at Bethesda, Maryland, this 2 day of October 1984...

FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

.
.

Darrell G. Ei elihu , irector
Division of L censing
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